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June 20, 2005

MarieE. Tipsord
HearingOfficer
Illinois PollutionControlBoard
100 WestRandolph,Suite11-500
Chicago,IL 60601

RE: ProposedRevisionsto LeakingUndergroundStorageTankRegulations
R04-22 andR04-23

DearMs..Tipsord:

I am. wntmg to expressmy concernsm regardto revisionsproposedby the Illinois
EnvironmentalProtectionAgency (IEPA) to regulationsgoverningleaking underground
storagetani s (USTs). . . .

As I’m sureyou areaware,UST Ownersand Operatorsarerequiredby Illinois leaking
underground storage tank (LUST) regulations to satisfy a financial responsibility
adequateto coverall costs of environmentalclean-upincurredin responseto a leaking
UST. Like mostIllinois USTOwnersandOperators,I rely on theIllinois LUST Fundto
satisfy this financial responsibility for costs exceedingmy deductible. I considerthe
deductible itseff to be a considerablesum of money. If there is even the slightest
potential that the revisionsproposedby the IEPA will increasethe amount of non-
recoverablecosts from the LUST Fund beyond my deductible,I am not supportiveof
theserevisions. Iffinois UST OwnersandOperatorscontributeto theLUST Fundfor the
very specific purposeof satisfying our financial responsibility. I will not support
regulationsthat will ultimately result in increasingthe costs I must incur in order to
satisfythis financialresponsibility.

I must rely on environmentalprofessionalsto assistme in my effort to comply with
LUST regulations. .1 must also rely upon the Illinois LUST Fund to ensurethe cost of
professionalassistanceis recoveredm full Bemgableto do so is critical to my financial
stability. I will not supportprOpOsedrevisionsthat cOuld potentiallyresult in my ability
to recoveronly aportionofthe costsI incur asaresultof seekingprofessionalassistance
to complywith LUST regulations.This is simplynot afinancialrisk I amwilling to take.
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I recognizetheneedfor cost containment. However,this is anextremelyimportantissue
that mustbe evaluatedthoroughlyand addressedresponsibly. In the Illinois Pollution
ControlBoard(IIPCB) decisionto moveto First Notice,you acknowledgedthat theIEPA
proposedrevisions were not well supportedby scientific or statistical data. If the
proposedrevisionsarenot well supportedby scientific or statisticaldata,thenit appears
to me that a thoroughand responsibleevaluationhasnot beenperformed. I fear that the
proposedrevisions to providecost containmentmeasureswill have a negativefinancial
impacton meandotherIllinois UST OwnersandOperators. I stronglyurgetheIPCB to
demandthat any proposedrevisionbe adequatelysupportedby scientific and statistical
datato ensurethe intendedpurpose(i.e., cost containment)is achievedwithout posing
unnecessaryfinancial threats to Illinois UST Owners and Operators. In addition, this
informationmustbe fully-disclosedandavailableto thepublic.

Thankyou for yourconsideration.

Sincerely,

SPECTREJLITECONSORTIUM,INC.
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ChrisA. Barnes
President
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